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St. Joseph County, MI 

4-H HORSE COUNCIL 

 

Meeting Minutes 
 

March 30, 2021 
 

President:  Tereasa Hufstedler  (Competitive Trail) Secretary:  Andrea Littlefield (Tumbleweed) 
Vice President:  Shajnett Huffman (Desparados)  Deputy Treasurer:  Pam Cook (Tumbleweed) 
Treasurer:  Shirel Hart (Gymkhana)   4H Office:  Eva Beeker 
 
Attendance:  Danielle Sackrider, Sara Franklin, Bobbi Jo Newland, Cindy Sigman, Shirel Hart, Tereasa 
Hufstedler, Shajnett Huffman 
 
 Meeting Called to order at 6:32 by Tereasa Hufstedler 
 No Visitors 
 No Comments 
 No Correspondences 
 
A motion was made by Bobbi Jo Newland to accept the February minutes, seconded by Danielle 
Sackrider.  Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
A motion was made by Bobbi Jo Newland to accept the March 2, 2021 minutes.  Seconded by Shirel Hart.  
Motion was passed unanimously. 
 
Treasurer’s Report Beginning: $6978.48 
   Smiles:           5.29 
   Interest:             .54 
   Ending: $6984.31 
 
Treasurer’s Report was accepted as presented. 
 
Motion was made by Danielle Sackrider and 2nd by Cassie Lewis to change the Gymkhana Speed and 
Action classes for 4H shows and fair to be replaced with Down and Back classes.  Motion was passed 
unanimously. 
 
The July 24th and 25th Fundraiser’s that were scheduled to be held at the fairgrounds as 4-H shows have 
been canceled due to the uncertainty of 4-H being face to face.  A pleasure and driving show will be held 
at Horsemen’s instead.  These two shows will be an open non 4-H show. 
 
A motion was made by Cassie Lewis and 2nd by Danielle Sackrider to donate $1800.00 to SJC Horsemen’s 
Association in making it safer and a place for the 4H youths may use the grounds for workouts and 
shows.  Motion was carried.   
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A motion was made by Bobbi Jo Newland and 2nd by Danielle Sackrider to purchase leadropes and 
buckets for all the 4H youths that have signed up for the horse program this 2021 year.  Motion was 
passed unanimously. 
 
Eva mentioned once again that all the Financial Summary’s needed to be in the office ASAP, March 31, 
2021 the latest. 
 
Charlie horse computer disk is at the MSUE office along with the horse measuring sticks.   
 
Tereasa Hufstedler is to pick up the English High Point Blanket to get correct year put on, along with 
spare trophies and helmet that was donated. 
 
Next Horse Council meeting May 4, 2021 via ZOOM 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25pm 


